Paine Field Chapter

www.wpa-painefield.org

November 2003



Contents

Nov 7th Program	1
e-mail	1
Looking for Programs	1
President's Messge	2
Meeting Minutes	3
Board Minutes	4
Safety & Education	
Maintenance Semina	r 5
Membership	5
Christmas Party Form	6
Membership App	7
Calendar	7
WPA Store	8
Classified	8



November 7th Program

WPA fly-outs and events in review

Did you ever wonder what you missed?

See what is scheduled for next year

Dinner served by the Culinary School



Have you been getting our e-mail?

by Mitch

Lately we have sent e-mail messages to our members reminding them of the location of our October meeting, asking for photos for our November program, informing everyone of the opportunity to tour the new tower, and asking for program ideas for 2004. If you haven't been receiving those e-mail messages, please let us know what your e-mail address is by sending an e-mail to webmaster@wpa-painefield.org. Your e-mail address will not be distributed, and will not appear in the mail we send out. The list also has restricted distribution so no-one can send spam to it. So give us your e-mail address and stay informed.

NEXT NEWSLETTER DEADLINE November 16th

Looking for Programs

by Stephanie Allen

We are currently booking programs for our General Meetings for 2004. We have 3 openings. What do you want? We would like at least one travel log. Do you have a program or know someone who would like to give a program? We are trying to complete next years booking by November 1st. E-mail any thoughts, contacts or committments to Red.skyhawk@gte.net.

President's Message

by John Dobson

Rather than some lengthy philosophical ranting about the state of aviation or the political posturing of the TSA on the four TFR's, I thought it best to address three basic subjects of immediate interest to you.

First, "dinner is served".

This simple concept is really exciting to me having been fed a steady diet of pizza and pasta for the past umpteen "pot luck" General Meetings. Please, there are a number of members that spend the entire day preparing a wonderful meal for our Friday gathering, and those are the dishes I look for. But, there are equally as many of us that bolt from work to the nearest grocery store just in time to find something to throw on the table.

Friday, November 7th we will sample the true hospitality of our new facilities at the Sno-Isl Tech Center off Airport Road. The culinary school will prepare a full buffet dinner. The cost per person is \$10.00. Please RSVP by Friday October 31st. Free coffee is available for those just attending the meeting.

Second, "the PAE-WPA needs you"

It is that time of year . . . elections. We have a number of members that have come forward to run for office in 2004. We have a number of new faces that have agreed to take on some of the committee chairs. But we are always looking for more volunteers to share the workload. As I have said before, I do not like the idea of volunteer for life. So, without committing every waking moment to the PAE-WPA, if you have a little spare time or just want to see what we are all about give us a call.

Third, "class is in session"

If you own an airplane, want to buy one or you want to know more about why they stay in the air the Owner Maintenance Seminar is truly a wonderful and unique opportunity. On the first Saturday of every month through March the Everett Community College and Goodrich are presenting a series of seminars designed to give you the practical hands on knowledge you've been looking for. The subject matter goes far beyond the basics. Even better they are asking us for input for Fall of 2004.

We are truly blessed to have access to these talented instructors! If you have not attended and would like to please send us an email or give us a call.

See you Friday, November 7th. I hope you will be impressed with everything we have scheduled for next year.

2003 OFFICERS

President	John Dobson	425-337-2319
email: johnd@n	nembersonlyinc.com	
Vice President	Eric Allais	425-338-3141
email: eric@patl	nguide.com	
Secretary	Rich Jones	
email: richard.p.	jones@boeing.com	
Treasurer	Jim Davidson	425-486-3166
email: jim@ddho	cpas.com	
2001 Director	Choate Budd	425-788-0955
2002 Director	Kirk Kleinholz	425-418-9119
email: k.kleinho	lz@verizon.net	
2003 Director	Rebecca Lohman	360-659-1031
email: Idypilot.1	@juno.com	
Past President	Chip Davidson	425-488-9661
email: chipandjo	an@aol.com	

2003 COMMITTEES

Safety & Education

Jim Faustina (Chair))	425-568-2135
Rebecca Lohman (D	Director)	360-659-1031
Aviation Academy	/ John Dobson	425-337-2319
email: johnd@	membersonlyir	nc.com
Wings	Eric Allais	425-338-3141

Promotions

<u> </u>		
Stephanie Allen (Cha	air)	425-349-9802
Kirk Kleinholz (Direct	tor)	425-418-9119
Fly-outs Reb	ecca Lohman	360-659-1031
email: Idypilot.	.1@juno.com	
Jackpot	Larry Steele	425-481-0278
email: seaflyr@	@aol.com	
Christmas Party	Carolyn Luck	425-337-2128
Hangar Party	Russ Keyes	425-513-5633
email: mossba	yco@aol.com	
GA Days	Russ Keyes	425-513-5633
email: mossba	yco@aol.com	
Skykomish Chij	p Davidson	425-488-9661
email: chipandj	oan@aol.com	
Gen'l Meeting Pro	grams	All Members

<u>rs</u>	
)	425-488-9661
r)	425-788-0955
Chip Davidson	425-488-9661
oan@aol.com	
Chip Davidson	425-488-9661
an@aol.com	
Russ Keyes	425-513-5633
co@aol.com	
Dick Kinnier	425-546-3634
Djuno.com	
Jerry Sorenson	425-338-1754
	Chip Davidson Davidson Dan@aol.com Chip Davidson Dan@aol.com Russ Keyes Co@aol.com Dick Kinnier

Membership

Dick Kinnier (Ch	air)	425-546-3634
Chip Davidson ((Director)	425-488-9661
Facilities	OPEN	
Newsletter	Mitch Mitchell	206-890-6367
email: nev	vsletter@wpa-painet	field.org
Store	Jerry Sorenson	360-659-7024
Website	Mitch Mitchell	206-890-6367
email: web	omaster@wpa-paine	field.org

Would you like to submit an article?

Please email to: newsletter@wpa-painefield.org You will receive a positive response that your article has been received - if not - call Mitch at 206-890-6367

Meeting minutes for the September 5, 2003 meeting were approved.

John Dobson reminded us that officer and director elections for our chapter will be next WPA meeting on November 7, 2003. We will be electing President, Vice President, Secretary, Treasurer and one Director who will serve a three year term.

Jim Faustina announced that the Aviation Maintenance programs for the next morning were on Short Term and Long Term Storage of Aircraft Engines and Aircraft Hardware. These sessions have been well attended.

Kevin Kelley will be taking over Aviation Academy this spring. Some of the former leaders of this activity will be assisting him as he takes on this important program.

On Saturday December 13, 2003 there will be a family day event at the Goodrich Hanger. They are looking for General Aviation display aircraft for this event. The event is from 10:00AM - 4:00PM. Contact Stephanie if you are able to display your aircraft. She will be looking for a variety of airplanes to display for their event.

We had a great fly out to Hoquiam last weekend. The weather was wonderful and we had a large turn out. Some of our members continued on to Westport after lunch while others took a walk through the bird sanctuary.

The Christmas party is on December 5, 2003. The theme is going to be 100 years of flight. Get your reservations in early. The registration form is in the news letter. The Airport is giving out free coupons at the Christmas part redeemable for a new sectional at the local FBOs. (Thank you Dave Waggoner!)

Legislative Affairs - Get letters off to your legislators on the contract tower subject. Let them know how you feel about this issue.

We had several new members at our October meeting which was held at our new facility, the Sno-Isle skills center. This is a great place for us to meet right across from the airport.

Tower begins operations on October 15, but it will be dedicated on October 31, 2003.

Dave Waggoner reported that the Flight Interpretive Center is going very well. The conceptual design costs about 2 Million more than the budget, so they are still working out details.

All of the new hangers built recently at Paine Field have been rented. Dave has some very large hanger space available for those who are interested. Paine is now up to 550 airplanes making it the largest General Aviation airport in the State of Washington! Chip Davidson commented on the high quality of the airplanes and aircraft owners that Dave Waggoner has attracted to the field by building the new hangers.

George Luck announced that Harvey Field is having Saturday night at the movies again. These events are the first Saturday of the month beginning in November through March. Come at 7:00PM and enjoy a classic aviation film and the company of your fellow aviators.

We are going to have the Culinary Arts group provide the meal next meeting. This will cost \$10.00 per person at the door. You must RSVP if you want dinner at the November meeting. You may do this by visiting the WPA web site at www.wpa-painefield.org.

Our program was by Seattle Avionics. They provide us with a live demonstration of Voyager, their flight planning software. This product was will received with many WPA members taking advantage of the generous discount they offered us at the meeting.

Board Meeting Minutes - October 9, 2003

Safety And Education - Owner Maintenance seminars on Saturday mornings are going very well. We are getting a lot of participation including many people who are not WPA members yet.

The WINGS Program is set for April. Eric Allais is updating our WINGS Program book in preparation for this event.

We are preparing our "Year in Review" of all the fly outs we had this year and what we are doing next year. The calendar for 2004 was set during the September Board Meeting.

Dave Wagoner volunteered to get a program for us next year. We are thinking that we should get a program together on aviation fire safety. We have never had a presentation on this subject but several of us either have had or know people who have had an aircraft on fire.

We are thinking of having some sort of swap meet on a Saturday. This event may replace the July meeting and woud be held on Saturday.

We believe that our first meeting in our new facility (Snow Isle Skills Center) was a great success. We think that this was a good move for us.

Fly out attendance has been on the increase! For the first time in many months we are now filling up available seats in the participating airplanes.

Dave Waggoner advised us of the "Airports and Compatible Land Use" document that has been produced by the Washington State Department of Transportation. Dave provided copies of this 40+ page document to several of us. Dave told us that although the Washington State DOT intended for this document to protect airports it has also been used to prevent airport development in some areas.

Dave is thinking of expanding the Paine Field Happenings to a more Snohomish County wide publication.

On Monday October 13, 2003 Paine Tower will be open from 10:00AM - 4:00PM. We think that the tower will be available for tours during this time. It may be one of the few times that any of us get to see the new facility. Tower will be dedicated on October 30th. You must RSVP to attend. Bring your camera as this will likely be a great photo opportunity.

Dick Kinnier is very happy with the new membership package that we now have. We are working on processes that will get the membership packages out to the new members more quickly.

The State WPA is working on accepting Credit Cards for various purchases. A significant number of people used their credit card to join WPA at the Arlington fly in this year. The State WPA is working on scholarships plan. They are considering numerous options. They are considering giving a grant to Gary Evans. State WP is also thinking of contributing funds to Rick Larson in order to get his attention on this subject. Dave Waggoner suggested that we might consider hiring a professional lobby person.

We had a lengthy discussion regarding what we would like the State WPA organization to do for all of us. Many of us are concerned that the State WPA is looking to spend our money on scholarships when we believe that some of the more basic needs of the organization are not being met very well. We concluded that we need to talk to a significant number of the other WPA chapters to see if they share our views in order to determine whether or not we can find a grass roots consensus.

Safety and Education Training - Maintenance Seminar

November 08

Session 1, 0830-0950

<u>Human Factors</u>: Identify factors that effect human performance related to aircraft maintenance.

<u>Developing engine overhaul or replacement strategy</u>: Recommended TBO's, what to look for, is your engine ready for overhaul?

Session 2, 1010-1130

Human Factors: Identify factors that effect human performance related to aircraft maintenance.

<u>Developing engine overhaul or replacement strategy</u>: Recommended TBO's, what to look for, is your engine ready for overhaul?

Please RSVP on our Web site at www.wpa-painefield.org

Membership

by Dick Kinnier

Well, based on the last week or so, especially last night about 6:30 p.m when I was trying to barbeque some salmon on our patio, summer is officially over. It's hard to believe we're about to make the November meeting. I'm sure a lot of what I'll be saying below will also appear elsewhere in the newsletter, but repetition always helps make a point.

- 1. The meeting will be our second at the Sno-Isle Skill Center NOT the church.
- 2. The food will be provided by the culinary arts students at the Center and we're expecting a really fine meal.

 *DON'T BRING POTLUCK CONTRIBUTIONS.** Like any food provider they need an accurate head count for planning. The price is ten dollars per person, little more than you'd spend at McDonalds or Pizza Hut and *this will be better.** If you weren't at the Oct. meeting to sign up (and pay) at that time, be sure to do so by Oct.31. You can go to the web site to sign up and pay when you arrive or, if you're more comfortable dealing with a person, call John Dobson, at 425-337-2319 but *do it before Oct.31*. If you can't make the dinner, but want to attend this very important meeting, there will be coffee for late arrivals.

The seating is very different with many four person tables. This is an ideal opportunity for long time members to reach out to newer ones. Pick someone you've never seen before, (or seen, but never met,) and invite them to join you. There's nothing like sitting across the table for an evening to imprint a name and face on your brain. Who knows, you may find the safety pilot you've been looking for or vice versa. In any event, use these great new surroundings to get thoroughly acquainted with at least one new person.

A number of people who didn't make the last printing of name badges (names that appeared in the July newsletter) we'll be making another printing in the near future for names I've received since then. If you have question, give me a call at 206-546-3634.

Please try really hard to arrange your busy schedule to attend. We've got new officers to elect, new committee chairs (membership???) you can volunteer for, new programs in the planning stage for the coming year to be presented and discussed etc. etc.

PLEASE COME

See you all Friday, Nov. 7 at the Sno-ISLE SKILL CENTER.

CHRISTMAS PARTY 2003

Please mark this year's Christmas Party date on your calendar now – Friday, December 5, 2003 at 7:00 p.m. at the Mill Creek Country Club, 15500 Country Club Drive, Mill Creek. (Directions: from the intersection of 164th Street and the Bothell-Everett Highway, enter Mill Creek by driving up the hill on 164th Street and take the first left onto Village Green Drive and the third left onto Country Club Drive. Phone: 425-743-1444).

7:00 p.m.	Social hour (pay-as you-buy bar)
8:00 p.m.	Dinner

9:00 p.m. Program

9:40 p.m. Business meeting, awards, door prizes

10:10-11:00 p.m. Social time

We will have a fun time and hope to see all of you there! There are three choices of dinners: <u>vegetarian</u> (chef's choice); <u>stuffed pork tenderloin</u> with seasoned stuffing (accompanied by Caesar salad, garlic mashed potatoes, sautéed vegetables, rolls and chef's dessert); or <u>Mediterranean chicken</u> (breast of chicken topped with a tomato basil sauce and provolone cheese, dinner salad, rice pilaf, sautéed fresh vegetables, rolls and chef's dessert). Make your reservation by using the form at the end of this article and indicating your choice of entrée. Price is \$35.00 per person, and please made checks payable to **W.P.A. Paine Field Chapter.** Mail to: Carolyn Luck, 5709 147th St. SE, Everett, WA 98208. Phone: 425-337-2128. See you there!

An advanced thank you to Jim and Mary O'Connor for organizing the door prize presentations this year! If you would like to donate a door prize, please contact them at 360-387-1376. Please bring two new unwrapped toys for the U.S. Marine Corps' "Toys For Tots" program. The "Toys" Chairman, Larry Steele thanks you all in advance.

Any questions about the party call Carolyn Luck at 425-337-2128.

Your tickets will be at the reservation desk that evening. This is an event that requires advanced reservations and payment—reservations need to be received by Wednesday, November 26th (Wednesday before Thanksgiving).

Your name:			Phone:	
Menu choice Quan	tity Price Each	Total		
Vegetarian	\$35.00			
Pork	\$35.00			
Chicken	\$35.00			
Total				

Mail to: Carolyn Luck

5709 147th St. SE Everett, WA 98208

2003/2004

	S	1	8	15	22	29	
m	F		7	14	21	28	
2003	_		6	13	20	27	
rbar	W		9	12	119	26	
November	-		4	11	18	25	
_	M		3	10	17	24	
	S		2	9	16	23	30

I					1	
			31	30	29	28
27	97	25	24	23	22	21
20	6L	18	17	16	15	14
13	12	11	10	9	00	7
9	9	b	3	2	1	
30	4	ı	W	-	M	50
	3	2003	nber	December		

l	4	7	9	16	23	30	
2007	_	1	8	15	22	29	
37	٧٨		7	14	21	28	
Janua	_		9	13	20	27	
Γ	M		9	12	19	26	
	S		V	11	18	25	
Ξ							
	20	9	13	20	27		

	Ł	9	13	20	27		
2007	-	9	12	119	56		
uary	W	4	11	18	25		
Febru		3	10	1/	24		
ľ	M	2	9	16	23		
	8	Ļ	8	15	22	29	
Г	S	3	10	1/	24	31	

November

- 7 General Meeting
- 8 Owner/Operator Training
- 13 Board of Directors
- 27 Thanksgiving

December

- 5 Christmas Party
- 6 Owner/Operator Training
- 11 Board of Directors
- 25 Christmas

January

- I New Years
- 8 Board of Directors
- 9 General Meeting
- 10 Owner/Operator Training

February

- 6 General Meeting
- 7 Owner/Operator Training
- 12 Board of Directors
- 21/22 NW Aviation Conference

March

- 5 General Meeting
- 6 Owner/Operator Training
- 11 Board of Directors

April

FAX

- 2 General Meeting
- 8 Board of Directors
- 12 Aviation Academy begins
- 24 WINGS

May

- 1/2 Hillsboro Portland "Shopping" trip
- 6 Board of Directors
- 7 General Meeting
- 8 Aviation Academy graduation
- **22 GA Days**

- 4 General Meeting
- 5 Skykomish
- 10 Board of Directors
- 25-27 Jackpot

Paine Field Chapter Member Application WASHINGTON PILOTS ASSOCIATION

ATTENTION STUDENT PILOTS: First year's membership dues are FREE to student pilots who have performed their first solo flight. If you qualify, enter "SOLO" below for the dues amount.

□ %
Yes
Pilot

(Last) (First) (MI) (SS.		(Last)	(First)	€	(Rating)*
ESS	Spouse	(Last)	(First)		(Rating)*
	ADDRESS				

ZIP			
STATE			
CITY	HOME PHONE	WORK PHONE	EMAIL

#2		
	#	
A/C Type	Hangar □	
Rent ☐ Own ☐ A/C Type	Tie-Down □	Primary Airport

ANNUAL MEMBERSHIP DUES

Membership □ \$40	e Students 🗖 \$23**	"First Solo" Student Pilot 🗖 N/C	Corporate Membership 🗖 \$200	General Aviation Newest Flyer (optional) 🛘 \$25***	
Regular Membership	Full-Time Students	"First Solo" Stud	Corporate Mem	General Aviation	

(Make checks payable to WPA - PAE Chapter) Total Enclosed

WPA dues are not deductible as a charitable contribution for federal income tax purposes; however, dues payments by members may be deductible as an ordinary and necessary business expense.

- (Ratings: Student, Private, Commercial, CFI(I), ATP, Other)
- ** Students Under 21 🗆

Name of School

reduced price, about half the regular price, to WPA members. If you are currently receiving the G.A. News and Flyer and want to extend your sub-*** The General Aviation News and Flyer is optional and available at a scription, please attach a mailing label.

Sponsor Name

Phone Number

WPA Paine Field Chapter

NEXT MEETING FRIDAY Nov 7, 2003 Sno Isle Tech Tng Ctr 9001 Airport Rd Everett, WA The Paine Flyer 23227 49th Ave SE Bothell, WA 98021-9025

ADDRESS SERVICE REQUESTED

PRSRT STD U.S. POSTAGE PAID EVERETT, WA PERMIT NO. 336

UPCOMING PROGRAMS

Nov A year in review of WPA Fly-outs

Dec Christmas Party

Jan Paine Field Airport Issues

WPASTORE

CLASSIFIED ADS

Have our WPA logo put on anything –
blankets, jackets, shirts, etc. Computer
controlled machine stitching of the WPA logo
is made available to the Paine Field Chapter
by Don's Group Attire.. The approximate
cost for a garment is \$42.00 for front and
back logo and your name.

Don's Group Attire 5216 1st Ave. S. Seattle, WA 98101 (206) 767-0366



Other items for sale at the WPA
Other items for sale at the WPA
Store: WPAHats, Name Badges, Polo
Store: WPAHats, Name Badges etc.
Shirts, Tie Tacks, ear plugs etc.

WPA Hats \$6.00
Name Badges \$5.00
Polo Shirts \$10.00
Jerry Sorensen Tie Tacks \$1.50

FOR SALE: Propeller from '77 Commander 112TCA engine. Lycoming TO-360-C1A6D. HARTZELL Mod. No. HC-E2YR-1BF/F8467-7R. OH 8-11-94. TTSPOH 613 to 8-3-03. With Globe spinner 46390-9P. \$3,950. 425-821-5132

FOR SALE 1991 Challenger 1 Ultralight, Single Seater, 42 horsepower Rotax 447 Engine, 90 mph. Top Speed, 344.7 Total Tach. Time. Hangered in Port Townsend, WA. \$6,000. Call 425-745-3412.

FOR SALE: 1978 Skylane, leather interior, 2869 TT, 748.9 SMOH, dual collins digital audio & vor. ILS, ADF, Trimble GPS, LR Tanks, fresh annual. Hangared last 13 years. asking 98K. (206)365-1343 or (206) 819-8151

FOR SALE 50% of T210 hangared at Boeing Field. \$62,500. Call Gary 206-932-2306

WANTED Partner(2), Looking to join or form partnership in 5-6 seat plane. 1/2 or 1/3 share, Contact Todd at Todd@Echelbarger.com or (425)741-3535

WANTED Students and renter pilots. Private and instrument ratings in Piper Cherokee airplanes. Check our website for details and rates. FAA and airport approved instructor. Hella Hernandez & David Wheeler dba H & D Enterprises. Website: www.NorthwestSchoolOfAviation.com. Phone 425-238-7696

Northwest School of Aviation is looking for partners to purchase a Piper Arrow and lease it back to the flight school. We have an airplane located and are ready to purchase. The airplane will be used to train Commercial and Instructor candidates. We have also secured a sublease arrangement with another flight school to boost flight hours. For more information please call or email Dave Wheeler 425-438-0596 or write to dave@northwestschoolofaviation.com.